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February 27, 2014 

EDMUND G, BROWN JR, Governor 

Nationally Recognized Municipal Securities Information Repositories (NRMSIRs) 

Enclosed per S.E.C. Rule 15c2-12 is the State of California Department of Water 
Resources' Annual Report for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2013. 

The annual report is consistent with the requirements of the Continuing Disclosure 
Certificates with respect to State of California Department of Water Resources Central 
Valley Project Water System Revenue Bonds, Series V, Dated December 1, 1998, 
Series W, Dated May 1, 2001, Series X, Dated May 1, 2002, Series AC, Dated 
January 6, 2005, Series AD, Dated July 7, 2005, Series AE, Dated May 1, 2008, Series 
AF, Dated March 19, 2009, Series AG, Dated December 2, 2009, Series AH, Dated 
November 9, 2010, Series AI, Dated September 7, 2011, Series AJ, Dated October 13, 
2011, Series AK, Dated March 13, 2012, Series AL, Dated September 5, 2012, Series 
AN, Dated September 27, 2012, Series AO, Dated September 27, 2012, Series AM, 
Dated March 5, 2013, Series AP, Dated March 26, 2013, and Series AQ, Dated 
June 18, 2013. The annual report is also consistent with the requirements of (1) the 
Continuing Disclosure Certificate applicable to the Department of Water Resources with 
respect to the Kings River Conservation District Pine Flat Power Refunding Bonds, 
Series G, Dated January 20, 2010 and (2) the Continuing Disclosure Agreement 
applicable to the Department of Water Resources with respect to the Northern California 
Power Agency Lodi Energy Center Revenue Bonds, Issue Two (California Department 
of Water Resources), 2010 Series A and 2010 Series B, both series dated June 24, 
2010. 

The report contains the audited financial statements of the Department of Water 
Resources and updates of certain information contained in the Official Statements for 
the above mentioned series. 

If you require additional information, please contact me at (916) 653-9836 or Antonio 
Perez at (916) 653-7925. 

Sincerely, 

'~~ l\_}c~o~c§wLJ-!N-~ 
Perla Netto-Brown, Chief 
Division of Fiscal Services 


























